[bookmark: _GoBack]Janet Barrett (formerly Janet Stange) recently began her 23rd year with the Department of Corrections. With a Bachelor’s degree in Physical Education Teaching from Iowa State University, Janet began her career as an Activity Specialist at NCCF. Through the years, she has held a variety of positions and is currently employed at NCCF as an Executive Officer. Janet began her ACA/ICA membership in 2006 when she was hired as the ACA Accreditation Manager for NCCF. Her duties have evolved over the years. Today, Janet serves primarily as the Reentry Coordinator for NCCF while continuing her involvement in ICON and as a trainer for CCP. Janet has served as the Treasurer of ICA for the past four years and has been involved on the planning committees for prior ICA conferences. 
I am excited to run for an At Large position with the ICA Board of Directors. I have served on the board the past four years as the Treasurer and have learned a tremendous amount about the running of the organization. I have enjoyed the challenges of the Treasurer role; however, feel that getting involved in other areas would be equally rewarding and educational. As an At Large member, I would be available for the person newly elected as Treasurer to give guidance and provide a seamless change in that leadership role. I would further be able to commit more time to other areas such as website management and event planning. The best part of ICA is meeting the people I talk to via email and phone calls throughout the year. Networking across the correctional spectrum helps understand the various roles people serve in the judicial system. 
My vision for ICA in the future is to provide additional single-day training opportunities to further our mission. There are a variety of topics that are applicable across the board such as the increases in opium usage, changes in treatment programming, changes in law, and specific implementation of the basic principles of effective interventions to continue the reduction of recidivism. I would also be exciting to see team building days or other opportunities to network with staff across the state, as well as leadership opportunities. Working together to problem solve helps understand the people we work with and what they bring to the table. Providing services across the state can only help build our membership and create a stronger organization. We all have an equally important role in our job duties within the criminal justice system and by working together, we can be the positive change needed. 

